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    The Vine 
St. John’s Evangelical Lutheran Church & School Newsletter 
                                       DECEMBER  2024 

“Leading people into a growing relationship with Jesus Christ, His followers, and His world.” 
________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

During the season of Advent, we will also offer worship 

services on Wednesday evenings at 7:00 PM. Each of 

the three services is unique with a different focus and 

style.  Each service will also be preceded by a soup 

supper in the Parish Hall starting at 6:00 PM.  

 
 

 

 

 December 4 - The Hymns of Christmas, Season 3 – We will take a look at some of our 

favorite Christmas hymns to sing, along with a brief devotion on each one about the hymn’s 

background and message.   

 December 11   - The ABCs of Christmas:  We will go through the alphabet identifying 

words and phrases from the biblical account of the first Christmas.  The Choraliers will be 

singing and the Hand bells will be ringing. 

 December 18 –Lessons and Carols: Led by the Sanctuary Choir.  A service of Word and 

Song, tracing the prophecies of the Messiah through the announcement of His birth. 

________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Christmas Worship 
Our Christmas Eve celebrations begin with the Children and 

Family service in the afternoon.  We will have three services in 

celebration of the birth of the Savior 

 

 Christmas Eve, 4:00 PM – Children and Family Service, 

including a birthday cake for Jesus! 

 Christmas Eve, 7:00 PM –Communion and Candlelight.  This service will include both the worship 

band and the organ, along with the Sanctuary Choir.    

 Christmas Day, 9:30 AM –Communion.   
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St. John’s Lutheran School Christmas Programs 
The School Christmas Programs will be on Sunday afternoon, December 

10.  There will be two programs, each with different classes and music 

groups.  The Choraliers and the Handbells will take part in both programs. 

 1:00 – 1:45     Kindergarten, 1st, 2nd, & 3rd Grades 

 2:00 – 2:45 4th & 5th Grades 

__________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
Children and Family Christmas Service  
Christmas is right around the corner! We don't want anybody to be alone on Christmas Eve so we invite 
you to join us for Worship! One of the most exciting traditions we have here is our Children & Family 
service at 4pm on Christmas Eve followed by a birthday party for Jesus! The Christmas message is one of 
hope for all of us to hear and at this service we make sure that all kids get a chance to hear and 
understand the true meaning. This service is designed specifically for our young kids and we aim to keep 
it casual and inviting for all. Come experience Christmas as a kid & join us on Christmas Eve with your 
family at 4pm. 
 

Children's Church is really taking off with tons of kids and families in 
worship each week. We are in constant need of new teachers to really 
help this ministry grow. Please contact Kevin Mathison if you would 
like any information on how to get involved with Children's Church.  

 
 
Confirmation's big event in December will be our Christmas Party 
on December 18th. This will be open to friends! Join us for some 
delicious food, a Christmas devotion, and a super fun gift 
exchange!  
 
 
 

High school hangouts will continue in December on the 1st, 8th, & 15th following 
the service. 8th graders are welcome to join!  
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_______________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. John’s Lutheran School Open House 
For Preschool through Eighth Grade 

 

Thursday, January 30, 2024 

5:00-6:00 p.m. Prospective Families Only Please 

6:00-7:00 p.m. Current and Prospective Families Welcome 

Stop by for as little or as long as you’d like.   

There is no formal presentation. Kids are welcome! 

 

Visit the classrooms and teachers and  

learn more about the specific grade-level programs at St. John’s. 

 

Come see what’s happening at St. John’s Lutheran School 

and experience what makes it a special place for learning! 

 

Prospective families, please R.S.V.P. to: 
Kristin Goller, SJL Admissions: 707-226-7970, Ext. 125; kgoller@stjohnsnapa.org. 

 

We hope you can join us! 

 
Thanks to everyone who supported our talented student cast & crew of Aladdin!  Whether 

you came to see a performance, you encouraged a student, you gave financially, or you held 

us in prayer, we appreciate you!  We are so proud of our amazing students as they shared 

their God-given talents with our audiences! 

To God be the glory! 

POINSETTIA AND TREE GIFTS 
 

The Worship Preparation Team welcomes 
donations to cover the cost of the Christmas 
trees and poinsettias that will beautify the 
sanctuary during the Advent and Christmas 

seasons. Envelopes for your gift will be on the 
table in the narthex. Thank you so much! 

 
 

 

mailto:kgoller@stjohnsnapa.org
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DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
2 Jennifer Alexander 

3 Linda Cornils, Elaine Adams  

4 Ivy Alexander, Aiden Frisinger 

6 Andres Herrera 

7 Kristi Carey, Lois Husted 

8 Samantha Yoder 

9 Natalie Yoder 

10 Pastor Michael Schmid, Elaine Zimmerman  

11 Jack Carey  

12 Thomas Cushing, Joan Gard 

15 Georgia Bartelt 

16 Jaxson Hicks 

17 
Gracie Mello, Archie Schluter,  
Rita Bresee 

18 Angela D'Angelo, Ron Johnson 

19 Karl Crowe 

21 Sarah Praeger 

22 Elena Bresee  

23 David Lloyd, Noel Schmutz 

24 Pam Barker 

25 Matthew Bresee 

26 Anavon Kennedy 

27 Rebekah Kramer, Kelton Bresee 

28 Clint Holdsworth, Dean Bledsoe, Robert Miller 

29 Sarah Bartelt 

 

     DATE             COUPLE             YEARS   
 

 

 

 

 

 

1 Ed & Ramona Kaufmann 40 

2 Eric & Gail Vandeburgt 24 

3 Kelsey & Jose Rodriguez 8 

5 Wayne & Barbara Miller 60 

5 David & Renee Lloyd 43 

17 Debbie & Steve Stanhope 47 

17 Andy & Paula Schweiger 30 

21 Clay & Bonnie Thompson 62 
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LCC K-9 Comfort Dog   

Ministry Update 
 

Where do we go from here? 

We have officially applied with Lutheran Church Charities to receive another 
LCC K9 Comfort Dog.  The wait time could be approximately 18-24 months. 
 

What can our congregation do in the meantime?  

 Keep the ministry in your prayers 

 Please prayerfully consider joining this amazing ministry.  We welcome all those who want to 

answer God’s call to join Jesus on His mission and to share the mercy, compassion, presence and 

proclamation of Jesus to those who are suffering and in need.  You can be involved in any number of 

ways, such as: 

o Handler 

o Ministry Partner 

o Social media voice of the Comfort Dog 

o Scheduler 

o Caregiver 

o Prayer Partner 

 Please support us with your gifts and offerings 

o We still need the balance of the cost of the dog  

o We need funds to send handlers to training 

o There will be continued ministry costs 

 How do I get more information? 

o Call Tim & Christy Kramer – 707.255.0119 

o Watch our Ministry Moments during services 
  

Our LCC K9 Comfort Dog Ministry has had an amazing impact on our own team members, but more 

importantly, in the Napa community and beyond.  It is so important to continue serving in this way.  We 

look forward to having you on the team! 

 

 

The Men’s Saturday Morning Bible Study is currently 
studying the Gospel of Luke.  Join us for fellowship at 
7:30 AM and Bible Study from 8-9 AM.  
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To all the women of St. John’s  
 
We are currently studying the book of Acts. In 
these exciting times please consider joining us as 
we study the beginning of the first Century 
Church. The amazing courage, boldness of our 
brothers and sisters will encourage you as we meet 
the times ahead!  
 
If you have a question please contact Judi Rock 
707-738-6707. 

 

____________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

SAVE THE DATE: 
ST. JOHN'S LUTHERAN LADIES TEA   
Saturday, MARCH 8, 2025.  11:00 am - 2:00 pm 
Additional information will be in January's Vine. 
Rebecca Vitkus 
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OFFERING UPDATE 
 

Actual Offering Income for Oct:   $109,748. 

Total Offerings for FY24/25 (as of 31 Oct 24):  $273,477 which is 21.76% or $48,881 

above our budgeted offering income. 
 

Total expenses are in line with our budget and we paid all bills received.  *The budget amount 

shown below is based on the ten-year average offering received for that time period.  

 
Meditation: 

“…for my eyes have seen Your salvation that You have prepared in the presence of all peoples, a 

light for revelation to the Gentiles, and for glory to Your people Israel.” (Luke 2:30-32)(ESV) 

Jesus, the Light 
 
Are you waiting for something that seems to be too long in coming?  Maybe it’s a job promotion or a 

raise.  Maybe it’s just employment of any kind!  Perhaps you’ve been praying for someone’s salvation, 

and you don’t see any sign of God’s working in that person.  It’s difficult to wait.  People in Jesus’ day 

were waiting for a Messiah.  It seemed to many that His coming was long overdue, but Paul writes in 

Galatians 4:4-5, “When the time had fully come, God sent His Son, born of a woman, born under law, to 

redeem those under law, that we might receive the full rights of sons.”  Our waiting is over!  The Light 

has come into the world! 

 

Simeon was one who knew that “the time had fully come,” and “moved by the Spirit, he went into the 
temple courts” (Luke 2:27).  There he saw the Child Whose parents brought him there to fulfill what the 

 $210,000
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 $270,000

 $280,000

 $224,596  

 $273,477  
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Law required of them.  Simeon knew Jesus was the light.  He proclaimed, “For my eyes have seen Your 

salvation . . . a light for revelation to the Gentiles and for glory to Your people Israel” (Luke 2:30, 32). 

Unfortunately, not all who were waiting for the Messiah recognized Him when He came.  In John 1:4-5 

we read, “In Him was life, and that life was the light of men.  The light shines in the darkness, but the 
darkness has not understood it.”  Still today the darkness misunderstands the Light.  Yet He continues to 

shine, and, as He shines, He dispels darkness. 

 

And He calls upon us to shine also.  Jesus, in the Sermon on the Mount, described a lamp that is put on a 

stand so that it lights up the whole house.  Then He said, “In the same way, let your light shine before 

men, that they may see your good deeds and praise your Father in Heaven” (Matthew 5:16). 

 

The only way to dispel darkness is to fill it with light.    As stewards, it is our joyous task to be reflections 

of Christ’s light.  So we are “prepared in season and out of season: [we] correct, rebuke and encourage 

– with great patience and careful instruction” (2 Timothy 4:2).  We are always prepared “to give an 

answer to everyone who ask [us] to give the reason for the hope that [we] have.  And we do so “with 
gentleness and respect keeping a clear conscience, so that those who speak maliciously against [our] 

good behavior in Christ may be ashamed of their slander” (1 Peter 3:15-15).  In this way we proclaim 

that the waiting is over!  Jesus, the Light, has come into the world! 

 

Prayer: 

Psalm 96 (ESV) 
1 
Oh sing to the Lord a new song; 

    sing to the Lord, all the earth! 
2 
Sing to the Lord, bless his name; 

    tell of his salvation from day to day. 
3 
Declare his glory among the nations, 

    his marvelous works among all the peoples! 
4 
For great is the Lord, and greatly to be praised; 

    he is to be feared above all gods. 
5 
For all the gods of the peoples are worthless 

idols, 

    but the Lord made the heavens. 
6 
Splendor and majesty are before him; 

    strength and beauty are in his sanctuary. 
7 
Ascribe to the Lord, O families of the peoples, 

    ascribe to the Lord glory and strength! 
8 
Ascribe to the Lord the glory due his name; 

    bring an offering, and come into his courts! 
9 
Worship the Lord in the splendor of holiness; 

    tremble before him, all the earth! 
10 

Say among the nations, “The Lord reigns! 

    Yes, the world is established; it shall never be 

moved; 

    he will judge the peoples with equity.” 
11 

Let the heavens be glad, and let the earth 

rejoice; 

    let the sea roar, and all that fills it; 
12 

    let the field exult, and everything in it! 

Then shall all the trees of the forest sing for joy 
13 

    before the Lord, for he comes, 

    for he comes to judge the earth. 

He will judge the world in righteousness, 

    and the peoples in his faithfulness. 

   
Adapt. from “12 Months of Congregational Stewardship” by Ronald and Phyllis Chewning, Stewardship Advisors, Inc. 
 

Unless otherwise indicated, all Scripture quotations are from The Holy Bible, New International Version. Grand Rapids: 

Zondervan Publishing House, 1984. 
 

Scripture quotations marked (ESV) are from The ESV® Bible (The Holy Bible, English Standard Version®), copyright © 

2001 by Crossway, a publishing ministry of Good News Publishers.  Used by permission.  All rights reserved. 
 

Scripture quotations marked (ISV) are from The Holy Bible: International Standard Version. Release 2.0, Build 

2015.02.09. Copyright © 1995-2014 by ISV Foundation. ALL RIGHTS RESERVED INTERNATIONALLY. Used by 

permission of Davidson Press, LLC. 
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 November was a very busy month on campus. Parent-teacher 
conferences were held, final musical preparations were held 
for the November 20-24 performances of Aladdin.  What a 
blessing it was to see over 80 St. John’s Lutheran School 

students sing and dance in this performance under the director of Ms. Kramer, Mrs. D’Angelo, 
and Ms. Powers. 
 

Our faculty spent time together at the California-Nevada-Hawaii District All Workers 
Conference (November 24-26).  The three days in Monterey, CA provided a time for learning, 
worship, and fellowship. 
 

As we prepare to close out the calendar year 2024, we are reminded of the blessings that God 
has given us this year and look towards the Bethlehem star high in the sky and loudly program 
that Jesus was born for all of us. 
 

Christmas is definitely on campus with all of our singing and practicing for Christmas 
events.  The elementary school Christmas programs are on Sunday, December 15, 2024.  K-3 
will have their performance at 1:00 p.m. in the sanctuary, followed at 2:00 p.m., with the 
grades 4-5 performance.  Our Choraliers and Handbells will be sharing their gifts of music at 
both performances.  Our Preschool will be hosting their Christmas performance during our 
Chapel service on Wednesday, December 18 at 8:45 a.m. We invite you to come and celebrate 
the birth of Jesus with the students at St. John’s. 
 

7th and 8th Grade Basketball is coming to a close.  We wish our teams the 
best as they enter playoff and championship games.  Thank you to our 
students, coaches, and families for their dedication to our Athletic 
program.  Looking forward, we are excited that the Bob Hauch Invitational 
Basketball tournament (HIT) will be held January 16- 19, 2025. 
 

We pray that you and your family find time this Advent season to reflect on 
Christ's presence in your life and remember that Jesus is the true reason for 
this season. Merry Christmas! 
 
In Christ,  
Christy Wood 

 

 

 

 

________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

Giving through Vanco Mobile is easy!  Just download the new app and create a 

new user profile in VANCO Mobile. 
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To be honest, I am hopeful that I will be thanking many of you 

(and God) in January’s issue of The Vine for your generosity in 

helping fund the Mission Farm by your year-end donations. We 

could not accomplish what we have this year without your 

support. 
 

However, I want to use this December issue to thank our many 

volunteers who have been paying it forward by their countless 

hours of planting, nurturing, irrigating, weeding, tying up vines, 

stooping or climbing to harvest, prepping, boxing, weighing, and helping deliver produce to the 

Food Bank.  Still others drove tractors, operated machinery, pruned, painted, built bird houses, took 

pictures, wrote articles, attended community meetings, recruited volunteers, raised funds, did talks at 

church, purchased seeds and supplies, sharpened tools, did repairs, etc..   
 

I’d name all those volunteers . . . but I won’t for the same reason that I haven’t taken a picture of the 

entire group of volunteers. It’s impossible to get all the people together at the same time. And if we 

did, the picture would impress you with the number of bodies, but you wouldn’t be able to see 

clearly their faces for identification purposes. So, if I started to list names, it would be a long list, 

and I would most likely miss somebody, and that’s not cool.  
 

Suffice it to say that we were a team, and what we accomplished was a team effort. And those who 

never got their hands dirty, except for handling “filthy lucre” ($$$) for a “sanctified” purpose of 

making a gift in support of our charitable work, were also an essential part of that team. The captain 

of the team (God) should get all the glory. He allowed us to have the joy of playing in the dirt, 

watching the miracle of tiny seeds growing into fruitful plants, and knowing that together we were 

truly doing something that blessed food insecure families in His name! 
 

P.S.  I should say, however, that if you follow our St. John’s Mission Farm activity on Facebook 

(https://www.facebook.com/groups/806220726550080), you will have seen many (if not all) of our 

volunteers at work (with lovely smiles on their faces). Check it out. You have a couple of years of 

pictures posted there.   

 

 Submitted by Farmer Ted 

  

 
 

 

 

You can support us through the Napa Valley CanDo Give!Guide. 
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Stephen Ministry: Joy 
 

“I thank my God every time I remember you. In all my prayers 

for all of you, I always pray with joy…”    

          Philippians 1:3-4 
 
Such loving, joyful words from Paul in his letter to the Philippians!  These words are also heartfelt 

by our Stephen Ministers as they pray for their care receivers and for each other.  Stephen Ministers 

rejoice in being able to serve others.  A common feeling among them is they want to do more, serve 

more, bring more joy and comfort to hurting people, as they share Christ’s care and love so people 

can experience hope and healing. 

 

Stephen Ministers are compassionate.  They are willing and able to share their care receivers’ 

feelings, and journey with them through their crisis.  They often minister out of their personal 

understanding of what it’s like to go through a difficult time.  Stephen Ministers are passionate about 

this ministry.  They care deeply and personally about their care receivers.   

 

Stephen Ministers are full of faith as they minister in Jesus’ name.  They trust God to provide the 

courage and love they need to care for their care receivers. They believe that God can and will bring 

healing and wholeness to their care receivers.  They follow their care receivers’ lead in knowing 

when and how much to share their faith.  They trust the Holy Spirit to actively draw the care receiver 

to Christ. 

 

Stephen Ministers are skilled with essential caregiving skills such as listening, understanding and 

dealing with feelings, maintaining boundaries, and helping their care receivers find more appropriate 

care when necessary.  Stephen Ministers are aware that sometimes they must refer their care receive 

to professional caregivers, such as pastors, counselors, or mental health professionals, to meet the 

care receiver’s need.   

 

Stephen Ministers are trustworthy and reliable caregivers.  Even in challenging moments, they 

remain committed to their care receivers and the caring relationship.  They maintain confidentiality 

and are careful to avoid identifying their care receiver.  They faithfully attend twice-monthly 

continuing education and supervision meetings to ensure they and their fellow Stephen Ministers 

provide the best care possible. 

 

St. John’s is blessed to have 6 joy-filled Stephen Ministers who are available to care for those in 

need. If you, or someone you know, could benefit from talking with a Stephen Minister, contact 

Penni Cremen 707-483-9321 or Pastor Mike at the church office 707-255-0119.    

                         
 Copyright © 2020 by Stephen Ministries, St. Louis 
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Daily Bible Readings for December 
 

  Psalm Old Testament New Testament 

1 Psalm 25:1-10 Jeremiah 33:14-16 1 Thess. 3:9-13, Luke 21:25-36 

2 Psalm 139:1-6 2 Kings 1:1-2:18 John 20:24-31 

3 Psalm 139:7-12 2 Kings 2:19-3:27 John 21:1-14 

4 Psalm 139:13-16 2 Kings 4:1-37 John 21:15-25 

5 Psalm 139:17-24 2 Kings 4:38-5:14 Acts 1:1-14 

6 Psalm 140:1-5 2 Kings 5:15-6:23 Acts 1: 15-26 

7 Psalm 140:6-13 2 Kings 6:24-7:20 Acts 2:1-13 

8  
 

Malachi 3:1-4 Luke 1:68-79, Phil. 1:3-11,  
Luke 3:1-6 

9 Psalm 141:1-4 2 Kings 8 Acts 2:14-28 

10  Psalm 141:5-10 2 Kings 9 Acts 2:29-47 

11  Psalm 142 2 Kings 10 Acts 3:1-10 

12  Psalm 143:1-6 2 Kings 11 Acts 3:11-26 

13 Psalm 143:7-12 2 Kings 12,13 Acts 4:1-12 

14  Psalm 144:1-4 2 Kings 14 Acts 4:13-22 

15  Zeph. 3:14-20, Isaiah 12:2-6 Phil. 4:4-7, Luke 3:7-18 

16  Psalm 144:5-8 2 Kings 15 Acts 4:23-37 

17  Psalm 144:9-15 2 Kings 16:1-17:6 Acts 5:1-11 

18  Psalm 145:1-7 2 Kings 17:7-41 Acts 5:12-16 

19  Psalm 145:8-16 2 Kings 18 Acts 5:17-40 

20  Psalm 145:17-21 2 Kings 19:1-28 Acts 5:41-6:7 

21  Psalm 146 2 Kings 19:29-20:21 Acts 6:8-7:3 

22  
 

Micah 5:2-5a Luke 1:46b-55,  
Hebrews 10:5-10,  
Luke 1:39-45, (46-55) 

23 Psalm 147:1-6 2 Kings 21:1-22:10 Acts 7:4-16 

24  Psalm 147:7-14 2 Kings 22:11-23:20                                                                                         Acts 7:17-29 

25  Psalm 147:15-20 2 Kings 23:21-24:20 Acts 7:30-43 

26  Psalm 148:1-6 2 Kings 25 Acts 7:44-60 

27  Psalm 148:7-14 1 Chronicles 1:1-37 Acts 8:1-8 

28  Psalm 149 1 Chronicles 1:38-2:17 Acts 8:9-25   

29 Psalm 148 1 Samuel 2:18-20,26 Col. 3:12-17, Luke 2:41-52 

30 Psalm 150:1-2 1 Chronicles 2:18-55  Acts 8:26-40 

31 Psalm 150:3-6 1 Chronicles 3 Acts 9:1-9 
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It is time to prepare for the celebration of Christmas!  The calendar 

quickly gets filled with special events and plans to gather with 

family and friends.  For many of us, we carefully mark into our 

calendar all the Wednesday Advent services and the special times 

for worship on Christmas Eve and Christmas Day.    
 

We look forward to the beautiful decorations in the sanctuary, the joy-filled music, and the 

reading of the familiar scriptures which speak of God’s great gift of love to all of us through the 

birth of Jesus our Savior!  We treasure this time to be surrounded by our brothers and sisters in 

Christ, united by His sacrificial love for us, and raising our voices together to praise His name!  
   

At the same time, we have dear members of our congregation who have transportation 

challenges or disabilities that make it difficult for them to be present regularly for worship.  

They too hold precious memories of Christmas celebrations of years past when they were able to 

participate in person.  Can you help to provide a way for them to be present in a worship event 

this Christmas?  If this is not possible, is there a way that you might take a mini-Christmas 

worship experience to them (maybe ask a couple of friends to work with you on this idea)?  
   

We all have neighbors and a community around us.  Are you aware of any of these people, 

especially those with disabilities, who need the hope of Jesus in this season?  How can you and 

your family help to bring the light of Christ into that person’s life this Advent and Christmas 

season?  Perhaps someone has lost a spouse or other loved one this past year, and are finding 

that the whole Christmas season feels painfully different.  How can you be the gentle gift of 

God’s love for them?  A phone call?  A note of encouragement?  Share a little plate of cookies?  

A cup of coffee or tea and a little visit?    
   

As the angels and shepherds were eager to share the good news, let us also be eager to have 

hearts filled with love and compassion for all the people around us.  Pray for God to use you as 

one of His messengers of the good news.  If your heart is open to serve, God will supply the 

opportunity!  Share God’s greatest gift of love in Christ Jesus.        

_________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

LARGE PRINT MINISTRIES  
DATE CHANGES FOR 

NOVEMBER/DECEMBER 2024: 
Mondays, November 11 & 18  
Tuesdays, November 12 & 19 
Mondays, December 9 & 16  
Tuesdays, December 10 & 17 
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3521 Linda Vista Ave. 

Napa, California  94558-2703 

 
 

 

 

 

Our weekly sermons are available on the St. John’s website at:  www.stjohnslutheran.net.   

Visit our school website at:  www.stjohnsnapa.org  

Facilities Calendar Link:  https://teamup.com/ks059311afd6a21c57   

 

@sjlcnapa      @sjlcnapa   @stjohnsnapa 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 

Church Rev. Michael A. Schmid, Lead Pastor (ext. 122) 

Phone:  (707) 255-0119 Mr. Tim Kramer, Business Administrator (ext. 121) 

Email: churchoffice@stjohnsnapa.org  Mrs. Christy Kramer, Church Office Manager (ext. 120) 

 Mr. Kevin Mathison, Dir. of Youth Ministry (ext. 106) or 255-7451  

School  
Phone:  (707) 226-7970 Dr. Christy Wood, Principal (ext. 103) 

Email:  kbroyles@stjohnsnapa.org   Mrs. Kristal Broyles, School Office Manager (ext. 101) 

 Mrs. Joy Dahl, Director of Preschool  (ext. 107) 

 

http://www.stjohnslutheran.net/
http://www.stjohnsnapa.org/
https://teamup.com/ks059311afd6a21c57
mailto:churchoffice@stjohnsnapa.org
mailto:kbroyles@stjohnsnapa.org

